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20 August 2018


Hello,

Update Regarding University Parking Plan Area 3 Project
As per our letter to all submitters on 9 July 2018 we advised that investigations to install P120 time restrictions 9am to 5pm (Monday to Friday) were ongoing for Brodie Street, Ilam Park Place, Ashfield Place and Ilkley Place and that we would be in touch to provide any further updates. Staff propose that installation of parking restrictions on these streets proceed as there was a level of community support for this to happen. Please see attached plans for further details.

Meeting details and decision making process
A staff report recommending approval of P120 time restrictions 9am to 5pm (Monday to Friday - year around) will be presented to the Halswell-Hornby-Riccarton Community Board:

Date:	25 September 2018
Time:	4.30pm
Venue: Fendalton Service Centre
               Community Board Rooms
               Corner of Clyde and Jeffreys Road

This is a public meeting and everyone is welcome. If you would like to speak at the meeting, please contact the Community Board / Acting Committee Advisor, Cindy Sheppard at cindy.sheppard@ccc.govt.nz or 941-6547 by Tuesday 17 September 2018.  
   
You can read the meeting agenda, including the staff report and any additional information, from Thursday 20 September 2018, online at christchurch.infocouncil.biz.

The final decision is recorded in the meeting minutes, available online three working days after the meeting.

Summary of feedback
If you are wanting to view full University Parking Plan Area 3 project submissions they can be viewed at https://ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/118

The table below illustrates the community submission results received for Brodie Street, Ilam Park Place, Ashfield Place, and Ilkley Place. These results have been itemised street by street. 
	Street name
	Support the plan
	Have some concerns
	Did not indicate
	Do not support the plan
	Total no. responses for street

	Brodie Street
	2
	4
	1
	-
	7

	Ilam Park Place
	5
	3
	-
	-
	8

	Ashfield Place
	2
	-
	-
	-
	2

	Ilkley Place
	4
	1
	-
	-
	5



In addition to the responses above a number of comments were received that generally support the proposal. The table below outlines common comments received and the number of repetitions that comment was repeated. The submitters of Ashfield Place supported the proposal but chose not to make any comments.

	Comment
	Brodie Street
	Ilam Park Place
	Ashfield Place
	Ilkley Place

	Need this plan to decrease congestion
	5
	5
	-
	2

	Better enforcement needed
	5
	5
	-
	1

	Support proposal
	4
	5
	-
	1

	Need plan to improve driveway access
	4
	5
	-
	2

	This is needed to improve safety
	3
	5
	-
	1

	This is needed to encourage use of public transport and cycleways
	2
	5
	-
	1

	Plan needed for reasonable enjoyment of own property
	2
	-
	-
	-

	Need corner markings at street entrance to stop parking right on the corner.
	-
	-
	-
	3







Project timeframes
If the proposed project is approved by the Halswell-Hornby-Riccarton Community Board we expect that installation will begin by late November 2018.

Further information
If you have any questions you can contact me on (03) 941 5176 or via email kim.swarbrick@ccc.govt.nz.

Thanks,


Kim Swarbrick
Engagement Advisor
Public Information and Participation Unit
Christchurch City Council
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Phone:  03 941 5176
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